April 2, 2021
Dear International Family Nursing Association,
It is with enthusiasm that I nominate Dr. Weichao Yuwen for the 2021 IFNA Rising Star in Family Nursing Award. I have had the privilege in knowing Dr. Yuwen since 2017, and she has been detrimental in promoting family nursing research and mentoring our students in China. 
I met Dr. Yuwen when she was on a visiting trip to our University in 2017 where she gave a talk on “Sleep health and chronic illness management in families: from descriptive studies to interventional trials.” She highlighted the importance and sparkled significant interest in our students and faculty to learn more about conducting research that engages the entire family rather than only the persons with an illness. Since then, we invited Weichao to visit us and consult on our research projects regularly.
In 2019, we met again at the 14th IFNC in Washington, D.C., and had a few days of intensive discussions on our research interests and collaborations. Dr. Yuwen agreed to continue mentoring our students. My University had support to fund one of my graduate students Ms. Minghui Tan to be a visiting scholar at the University of Washington under the supervision of Dr. Yuwen in 2020. Dr. Yuwen not only provided extensive mentorship to help Minghui conduct a systematic review and meta-analysis on “psychosocial interventions for children with adverse childhood experience” (manuscript currently under review), but also connected us with experts in areas such as adverse childhood experience, trauma-informed family care, and symptom management. She also invited Minghui to join her own research team where they are designing and developing cutting-edge technology-enabled health solutions to support family caregivers. Her expertise, care, and enthusiasm inspires Minghui to pursue her PhD in nursing science and continue to work and conduct research in Family Nursing. My colleagues also learned about the wonderful mentorship and guidance Dr. Yuwen provides to our students and we hope to send more students to study with her in the U.S. in the future.
Thank you very much for considering Dr. Yuwen for this award. If I may offer any other information, please do not hesitate to let me know. 
Sincerely, 
Ping Mao, PhD, RN
Professor and Director
Nursing Department, The Third Xiangya Hospital of Central South University
Changsha, Hunan Province, China
